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Scituate Recreation Commission meeting December 19, 2016
Recreation Office Jenkins School
Attendance: Dave Smith, Dan Fennelly, Al Kazlousky, Jacqueline Carr , Maura Glancy, Jennifer McMellan, Anne Vegnani, Tony Vegnani

7:00 Called to Order – Motion Al, Second Dan – unanimous

Anne Vegnani – has been working on finishing up the open space plan. Anne has visited over 30 sites with John McLaughlin to assess ADA needs as a part of this. They are putting together a report with information on all sites and documented where we are in compliance and we aren’t.

Updating the field permits – permits currently state that if you play on the field in inclement weather your sports organization is responsible for repairs.

Dave Smith asked to have a discussion at the next meeting on the fees charged for fields. Currently the $5/child costs are paid per organization. The fee was originally done to pay for the field coordinator but this could be changed so that the fees increase and/or each registration field to help pay for maintenance.

Jacqueline asked to have a discussion at the next meeting about renting out the field to for-profits. Right now only the turf field can be rented out. (Priority: schools, recreation, non-profits)

Maura shared sentiments about what a wonderful job Anne has been doing in her capacity of Field Coordinator.

CPC Updates from Dan Fennelly:

8 applications for CPC that are tagged ‘recreation.’ All have been in front of rec creation and cpc and have come back for a second pass, with one exception.

Glades Road Pocket Park – by N Scituate Beach Assoc. $27k – put a pocket park made of rocks to help with erosion, but would have benches, etc. CPC asked them to have shrubs removed from the CPC application since CPC won’t pay for that. Rec questioned parking and lack of ADA parking. 

Motion to support – Al Kazlousky

Second – Jen McMellan

Unanimous

Beach Matts – Beach Commission $22,700 – BC contributing $5k – to purchase fiberglass mats that go on the beach and allow handicap access – from parking lot. DPW agreed to store mats in winter. Mats would be for all beaches. ADA compliance needs to be considered. Beach Commission has initial funding from Town – there was money aside for shade structures at two parking lots which has been changed to be in alignment with re-paving of parking lots.

Motion to support – Al Kazlousky

Second – Jen McMellan

Unanimous

Dog Park – Friends of Scituate Dog Park – looking for just 10% of funding. They have a grant for $275k if they can raise 10% of project from another source.  4/5 acres near Go Green, handicap parking, fixing the slope, access to the street. A lot of conditions put on by Planning Board in regards to running of the dog park. Another company would be running/maintaining the park – the town would not maintain it. 

Motion to support – Al Kazlousky

Second – Jacqueline Carr

Unanimous

Development of Athletic Fields Study – $25k - do a feasibility study to see what that land can be used for.  Maura and Jacqueline discussed seeing if we could wrap other fields into this. Discussion ensued on if this made sense due to the nature of the study the field study group being different. Tony Vegnani said the field study group needs to come up with plan on how many fields are needed and then engineering can follow. Jacqueline will follow up with DPW on costs and expectations.

Motion to support – Al Kazlousky

Second – Jen McMellan

Unanimous

Beach Shade Structure - $4k – Beach Commission – Want to take two old railroad ‘poles’ that could be installed at beach and canvas shade structure installed over it. Concerns around vandalism, stability, longevity, wind.  They were charged to come back with alternate ideas but they have not come back with their modifications yet.

Commission decided not to decline or approve it until revisions are done.

Rec asked if there had been any determination on where their future location would be. Some small discussion on if they could relocate to Gates. They do not want to go to the new school complex – there isn’t enough dedicated programming space. Gates would be ideal but things to consider is the cost of heating and maintaining that building for just one department.  Will be an issue for the Rec Department programming to lose the indoor basketball courts there. Rec would like to see Gates become a town complex that includes town offices, council on aging and recreation. 

Directors Report – Maura Glancy. Budget was submitted and approved by Town Administration. Put turf field ($450) in capital plan for FY’18 (which starts July 2017.) Does not include track. Dave said to ensure the rubber pellets in turf are made of safe materials. Two beach parking lots (Egypt and Minot) are there too.

Maura asked about the update on Central Fields – CPC application has been revised and will go to vote in April. Rec questioned if we could go to bid on this now, instead of waiting for assumed-funding in July. This would be good to get on the schedule for 2017 but will we get best bids if we don’t have all the funds? We will ask Kevin and Nancy on this.

Playground Update – Al Kazlousky – going out to bid within the next few weeks. Reviewed final plans the other day, made some changes. Construction would be Summer 2017.

Motion to adjourn – Al Kazlousky

Second – Jacqueline Carr

Unanimous

Catch the Scituate Spirit


